
 
Legislative Analysis 
 

House Fiscal Agency Page 1 of 1 

Phone: (517) 373-8080 
http://www.house.mi.gov/hfa 
 
Analysis available at 
http://www.legislature.mi.gov 

ORGANIZE ANY NUMBER OF COUNTIES INTO SINGLE 
ADMINISTRATIVE UNIT UNDER SOCIAL WELFARE ACT 
 
House Bill 6045 as introduced 
Sponsor:  Rep. Christine Morse 
Committee:  Families, Children and Seniors 
Complete to 11-11-24 
 
SUMMARY:  

 
House Bill 6045 would amend the Social Welfare Act to allow the director of the Department 
of Health and Human Services (DHHS) to organize any number of counties into a single 
administrative unit for purposes of administrative efficiency. Currently, the director may 
organize up to three counties into a single administrative unit. 
 
Under both current law and the bill, before a decision is made to organize counties into a single 
administrative unit, DHHS must have a formal consultation with the applicable county boards. 
 
MCL 400.48 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
The bill would have a negligible fiscal impact on the state and local units of government. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Legislative Analyst: E. Best 
 Fiscal Analyst: Kevin Koorstra 
 
■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House Fiscal Agency staff for use by House members in their 
deliberations and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 


